



General Manager's Office University Hospital Galway Newcastle Road Galway

Tel: (091) 544200

15th March, 2023

REF: PQ12854/23

RE: To ask the Minister for Health when the electric charging point located at unit 4, Merlin Park Hospital, Galway, which was installed in 2022, will be available for use by the public and employees; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Seán Canney

Dear Deputy Canney,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply to you directly in the context of the request for information referenced above.

In response to your query, The Electrical charge point based on site in MPUH is the property of the National Ambulance service. GUH do not have permission to access or use this charging point. It is the sole use of the National Ambulance service.

I trust this clarifies the matter:

Yours sincerely,

Chris Kane

General Manager

Galway University Hospitals